

Independent Electricity System Operator

1600-120 Adelaide Street West Toronto, ON M5H 1T1 t 416.967.7474

www.ieso.ca

September 9, 2016

Ms. Rosemarie T. Leclair Chair and Chief Executive Officer Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Leclair:

The Independent Electricity System Operator ("IESO") is in receipt of the letter from the Ontario Energy Board ("OEB") requesting a report from the IESO that details both its recommended scope for the Pickle Lake project as well as the IESO-supported scope for the Transmission Extension projects. In the letter, the IESO was asked to advise the OEB by September 9, 2016 as to when the IESO expects to be in the position to provide its report.

This letter is to advise the OEB that the IESO will be able to provide its full report on October 14, 2016.

Yours truly,

Bruce B. Campbell

Eisler